
To open their eyes, to turn them from darkness to light ... that they may receive forgiveness of sins...  Acts 26:18 
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1. New meeting place that is bigger and much cheaper! 
2. To get remodeling done before school starts 
3. Our daughter’s (Candice) and Robbie’s wedding 
4. Wisdom in taking care of my mom’s affairs as she is in 

assisted living For lost Russian souls, 
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 Lisa and I are excited to be able to attend our daughter’s (Candice) and Robbie’s wedding 
and witness the beginning of a new chapter in her life! Pray they honor God and find 
happiness and fulfillment as they establish their new family. In addition to the wedding 
festivities, we will also have the joy of spending two weeks with our other daughter, 
Corissa, and my two adorable granddaughters. I am so thankful for these precious 
moments with family that bring lasting memories. However, amidst the celebrations, I will 
also be tending to my mother's affairs. She currently resides in assisted living, and there 
are certain matters that require my attention and care. It is a responsibility that I willingly 
take on, as I want to ensure that my mother's needs are met. Your prayers and support 
during this time mean the world to us. I ask that you keep me and my family in your 
prayers as we are in the USA this fall visiting churches and spending time with family.

Our Family

As I sit down to write to you, I am filled with gratitude and excitement. After our ministry 
facility rent and utilities kept going up month by month, I am thrilled to share that we have 
secured a new space! It is not only larger, but much cheaper, enabling us to allocate more 
resources towards our ministries! This move is a testament to God's faithfulness and 
provision. As we embark on this new chapter, I invite you to join me in prayer, asking for 
God's continued guidance and blessings as we remodel the space for our needs and settle 
into our new facility. Currently we are searching out workers/helpers, paint colors, 
cabinetry, window coverings for our huge windows, and multimedia set up.  It can be 
overwhelming at times! Pray we can get it all done in July and August and be ready for the 
start of the new school year. Your prayers are crucial in helping us settle into our new 
space.

A New Chapter
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